
 
St Pius X Football Supporters Club 

 
FFA Referee Training 

 
Congratulations to Zach Rapa and Christopher Harris, for 
completing the online FFA Referee Training Course. 
 
Upon successful completion of their course, they both received 
their certificates. Last week, Mr Paul Cummins presented both 
students with a World Cup football, drink bottle and referee 
whistle, which was purchased by the SPX Football Supporters 
Club, in recognition of their achievement. 
 
Well done to both of these Football students for challenging 
themselves, acquiring a new skill and being available to 
support younger members of our SPX Football community. 
 

 
Want to be more involved in the Pius Football community? … come along to the Football 

Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
 
The SPX Football Supporters Club AGM will be held at the school on the evening of 1 May. 
Further details will be in Woodchatta. 
 
Come along to hear from the Senior Sports Master and Convenors about all that will be 
happening in the 2023 football program. Club will also speak about upcoming club 
initiatives. It will be a great opportunity for our community to come together with SPX staff 
and talk about the upcoming season.  
 

Football Old Boys 
 

SPX Football has a strong Old Boys 
community. We see our Football boys 
working together and supporting each other 
during their games each week. Many of our 
football Old Boys maintain these friendships 
and some continue to play football on the 
OLD Boys’ Football Team. This year, the team 
is being coached by Steve Quilty (ex- SPX 1st 
X1 Coach, for 25 years). 
 
Last weekend’s Old Boys Team had players 
who graduated from SPX from 1995 – 2022. 

 



They had a great morning of football on their old stomping ground, Oxford Falls. They 
played our very own SPX 1st XI team. It is wonderful to see our Football Old Boys coming 
back and sharing the field with our current SPX boys. 

 
 

Be a Football Supporters’ Club Year Manager: 
 

• Be a representative from your year group to support Pius Football 
• Contribute to planning and organising club events 
• Be a key part of our wonderful SPX Football Supporters Community 
• Help to engage your Club with our thriving SPX Football Community 

 
If this sounds like you, email us at club on footballclub@pandf.spx.nsw.edu.au  
 

Receiving correspondence from SPX Football Supporters’ Club 
 
During the week SPX Football Supporters’ Club sent an email notification about the 
upcoming SPX Holiday Camp, to all email addresses that were on the P & F’s Opt-in Parent 
Information Form. If anyone would like to also receive emails from SPX Football Supporters 
Club, please do the following: 

• Email club directly, on footballclub@pandf.spx.nsw.edu.au with your son’s name, 
year and football team, as well as your name and email address and phone number. 

• Update your details on the P & F Opt-in Parent Information Form 
https://spxchatswood.formstack.com/forms/2023_st_pius_x_college_parent_inform
ation . Please ensure your email address is entered correctly. 

 
 
Mrs Lorna Hammond - SPX Football Supporters’ Club President 
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